9-13-3016

SWAMPSCOTT SENIOR CENTER

COUNCIL ON AGING

June 14, 2016

I. Minutes were reviewed and approved.

II. Old Business

- a. Potluck Supper was successful but a small attendance. Rethink a fall date in the future for a larger turnout.
- b. Mens' Anniversary Dinner had 35 people. Suggested Peter McNerney hook up with Betty Gallo to discuss running the mens' club. Should have a mission to find senior men who are isolated and younger senior men.
- c. 2 Intergenerational Programs
 - Pen Pal Lunch was a very positive success. They came on 2 vans with their own lunches. There were small gifts and then they played bingo 4 times.
 - 2. Clark School project consisted of 3rd and 4th grades, with an on-screen projection of each 4th grader giving a review of their senior and "the way it was". Cookies and juice were then served.

III. New Business

- a. Don Wescott has given his notice to retire. Marilyn H is interviewing for the position.
- b. Amy Rose has given her notice to retire. Marilyn H is interviewing for the position.
- c. Howie Connolly has taken a leave of absence for the summer. 2 new bus drivers have been hired: Kristin Norman and Ken Avery.
- d. Summer classes: scrabble has been postponed for the summer (only 2 people interested); Chess is down to 3 people.
- e. Admissions and marketing from the Abbot House are interested in sponsoring a program here at the Center.
- f. The Bertram House is interested in a Memory Café Project: conversations with caregivers and memory impaired.
- g. Foxwood Trips are scheduled for June 23 and July 19.
- h. Gliss Barbecue is scheduled for June 28 with a barbershop guartet and bingo.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30

Next meeting September 13, 2016